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NEWSLETTER

FEBRUARY 2010
The Annual General Meeting

The AGM will be on Sunday 14 March at 4pm, followed by a bring-and-share vegetarian meal at 6pm. We are happy to return this year to Trinity Hospice, Clapham Common, after its major redevelopment in recent years.

First we will have the business meeting, with the annual report and financial statement 2009 and elections for 2010/11. The constitution tasks the AGM to ‘elect the secretary and treasurer and other members of the committee, making every effort to include representatives of the main faiths in South London’. The outgoing committee is working to secure nominations for the new committee that reflect this requirement. The constitution also states that ‘nominations for officers and members of the committee should be submitted to the secretary seven days before the AGM’. 

Then the Revd Caroline Clarke (with colleagues) will offer us ‘a chaplain’s-eye view of Trinity Hospice’. Caroline is a member of SLIFG who has developed multi-faith chaplaincy in the Hospice with great sensitivity. Caroline is looking to recruit some new volunteers to the Hospice’s spiritual care team, and will be offering training sessions, possibly in April. 
There won’t be time on the 14th for a tour of the new building, but there are official tours on a Wednesday and a Saturday each month. The March tours will be on Wednesday 24th, 5-7.30pm, and on Saturday 27th, 10am-12noon.
Do join us if you can and bring your friends – it is an open event.

The General Election

Last year, SLIFG encouraged its members to vote in the elections to the European Parliament. The same logic applies to the forthcoming General Election. If people of faith use their votes it will help to prevent the election of candidates whose values contradict those of the inter faith movement.
South London Inter Faith Walk 2010

The 2010 Walk will take place on Saturday 3 July, beginning in Thornton Heath and moving into North Croydon. Sarah Thorley is busy with the planning, working closely with Penny Smith-Orr of Faiths Together in Croydon.  This will be the 14th annual Walk in an unbroken run since 1997.

25 years of Westminster Interfaith Pilgrimages

Sarah Thorley started the South London Walks in 1997, inspired by Brother Daniel’s Westminster Interfaith Pilgrimages. This year’s Pilgrimage on Saturday 5 June will be the 25th, and it is coming south of the River!

The Director of Westminster Interfaith, Jon Dal Din, has written as follows. “The Pilgrimage will start at Westminster Cathedral at 9.30am - Archbishop Vincent has promised to be there. We shall have a service, visit the tomb of Basil Hume, leave by the pilgrims' door, visit a local community mosque and walk to the Peace Pagoda in Battersea Park. Another stop in Battersea might be Newton School, the Salesian College, Iglesia ni Christi, or All Saints Church. Later we will visit the Ahmadiyya Centre in Southfields and the Merton Road Gurdwara, where we are expected at 5pm.  There may also be a chance to visit Brother Daniel's grave in Wandsworth Cemetery.”

The Streatham Faith Trail

A meeting at South London Islamic Centre on 7 February marked the launch of the Streatham Faith Trail, created by Sarah Thorley for the Religious Education Council of England and Wales. The details are on a trails website at www.retrails.org.uk. This Trail is based on the 1997 Walk in Streatham: perhaps other Walks could be turned into Faith Trails. 

London Inter Faith Walks in 2012
As suggested by Rizwan Alibhai, SLIFG is working towards a coordinated inter faith walk event in 2012 at the time of the Olympics. Ideally, there will be as many as possible local inter faith walks across the whole of London during the weekend 14 and 15 July. The proposal was discussed at SLIFG’s annual networking meeting for local inter faith organisations and SACREs last October. Sarah Thorley set out the vision for 2012 and provided detailed guidelines on how such walks are organised. Welcome support for the idea has since come from the London Boroughs Faith Network which is convened by Catriona Robertson.
Monthly lunch meetings at Streatham Friends Meeting House

Monthly lunchtime meetings at the Friends Meeting House, Redlands Way, SW2 3LU, started in April 2009 through the good offices of Simon Kewer.  A vegetarian lunch is available at 12.30pm. Then from 1pm until 2pm news and experiences of inter faith activities are shared, perhaps with a short talk on a particular topic by one of those present. On several occasions there have been visitors who have come along to tell us about their projects. The next dates are

Thursday 25 February

Thursday 25 March

Thursday 29 April
Do come and join us on one of these Thursdays if you are free.
Scriptural Explorations

Following Jane Morley’s original suggestion, our pilot series of three meetings for scriptural explorations took place during the summer in 2009. It was probably one of the very first occasions on which texts from the sacred writings of as many as nine faiths were presented and discussed. 

After a review meeting in October, it was decided to invite all nine of the 2009 presenters to be involved in planning a second series of three meetings to be held monthly in May, June and July 2010, again with texts presented from three different faiths each time. But there would be some changes in the light of the 2009 experience.

· This time a single theme would be chosen for all three meetings, and the nine presenters would be encouraged to attend all three meetings if possible, to engage in a continuing discussion. 
· It was also felt that there should be both an afternoon series and an evening series, in recognition of people’s work and other commitments, and so additional presenters would need to be recruited.
Meanwhile Jane Morley is keeping in touch with two well-established scriptural reasoning organisations. Jane has had very positive responses to the news of the 2009 series, and a meeting has been arranged to discuss the plans for 2010 so that the scriptural explorations in South London can benefit from experience gained elsewhere.
SLIFG events in 2010

The Committee is currently working on the following plans.

May (probably Tuesday 11th): an evening visit to Chabad Lubavitch of South London (in Wimbledon) arranged by Louis Kleinman.
June (perhaps the 13th): a Sunday afternoon excursion to one of the Gurdwaras in Southall, arranged by Balbir Singh Bakhshi.

July 3rd: Saturday all day Inter Faith Walk in Thornton Heath/North Croydon.

October 3rd: Annual networking meeting for representatives of local inter faith organisations and SACREs.

November 14th: Remembrance Sunday event.
Helen Bailey organised a training course for new lay ministers in the Anglican Diocese of Southwark during September and October 2009. Helen is planning another course in 2010 and will base aspects of it on some of the feedback from last year.

Membership Drive

Bernard Mordan is putting his skills to good use and enabling us to check out our current mailing list which may have got a bit out of date. This is being approached through mailings that are more personalised in terms of subscriptions paid or not yet paid and so on.

The other side of the coin will be to make it easier for new members to join. We think that this requires a new bank account, standing orders or direct debits and eventually on-line facilities such as PayPal. It is hoped to make these changes during 2010.
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